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November 10, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits two ordinances that will enable King County to take the necessary next steps for planning the Best Starts for Kids Levy, recently approved by voters. The purpose of Best Starts for Kids is to fund strategies to improve the health and well-being of children, youth and their communities.
Best Starts for Kids investments are strategically focused on prevention and early intervention. Science and research show us that the most effective and least expensive way to both assure health, wellbeing and lifelong success, and address our most serious problems is through investing heavily in children before age five; making strategic investments at critical points in a young person’s development before age 24; and taking actions to ensure that all children and youth have opportunities to live in thriving homes, schools, and community environments. Best Starts for Kids will improve outcomes and allow our children to achieve their full potential by balancing the County’s investment portfolio with more preventive approaches.

The following ordinances allow the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) and Public Health-Seattle & King County to begin planning next steps for Best Starts for Kids and continue the provision of specific health services. Below is a summary of the ordinances: 
·    Ordinance #1, creating the Best Starts for Kids Fund.
·    Ordinance #2, making an appropriation of $6,951,000 and 8.00 FTE to DCHS to facilitate the necessary next steps for planning and a supplemental appropriation to the Department of Public Health of $2,667,000 and 19.95 FTE in order to facilitate the provision of specific health services as described in Section 8.C of Ordinance 18088.
These ordinances support the King County Strategic Plan’s goal of supporting the optimal growth and development of children and youth.

Thank you for your consideration of these ordinances. I look forward to working with the County Council and the community as we work to ensure the health and wellbeing of our children, youth and families.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-263-9100.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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